
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Expression of Condolence for 
Michael Dowbenka by Toronto City Council 

 
Moved by: Councillor Shelley Carroll  
 
Seconded by: 

 
Deputy Mayor Jennifer McKelvie  

 

   
The Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 
Michael Dowbenka, after a very short battle with cancer, on Sunday, May 7, 2023.  
 
Michael was a dedicated public servant and took the most pleasure in working with the 
Fine Art Collection. Michael was with the City since July 2007, and was most recently 
Interim Supervisor, Collections and Outreach.  
 
Michael leaves behind his much beloved wife Ann Dowbenka, his loving mother Lesley, 
and his sister, Nicole.  
 
Michael will be warmly remembered and deeply missed by family, friends, and the 
colleagues who had the pleasure of knowing and working alongside him. May he rest 
peacefully. 
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, 
our sincere sympathy to Michael's family. 
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